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Temporary Road Closure – June 7 

Dear Resident, 

Please be advised that Vail Rd./W 800 N will be temporarily closed on Saturday, June 7th, 

from 9:30 a.m. to approximately 10:15 a.m., for the Optimist Baseball/Softball League 

Parade. 

The parade will begin at Town Hall and end at Christ Presbyterian Church, affecting residents 

along the route between these two locations. For the safety of parade participants, we kindly ask 

if you need to leave during this time, please do so before 9:30 a.m. or wait until the parade has 

concluded. 

Important note for residents east of Town Hall: During the closure, eastbound travel will 

remain open, but westbound access will be restricted. 

We appreciate your patience and understanding as we support this special event. The Optimist 

Baseball/Softball League includes many young athletes from McCordsville, and we’re excited to 

host their parade here for the first time—it was held in Fortville. In the future, once construction 

is complete, we hope to incorporate McCord Square and the Town Center area into events like 

this. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to reach out. 

Thank you, 

Stan Wilson 

McCordsville Parks and Recreation 

   317-335-5139 

        swilson@mccordsville.in.gov 

 
 
 
 
 
 


